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Friday 11th September 2020 

Dear Parents 

At the end of our first full week, I am sitting at the distanced end of the KS1 staffroom previously known as the Head Teach-

er’s Office listening to the sound of happy and excited children’s voices. A level of normality of school life has resumed and I 

can only marvel at the acceptance of change from our children. We are grateful for the support of the parents during drop 

off and pick up time ensuring smooth transitions. 

Sitting in rows in Key Stage 2 will suit some children more than others, but teachers have adapted their teaching styles to 

meet the needs and as I stand in doorways within the marked areas I am greeted with smiles and enthusiasm.  

Every day brings challenges not least the changing guidance. We all know that the season will bring its usual round of colds 

etc. To try to reduce anxiety about what you do if your child has symptoms we have included a help sheet of circumstances 

and steps on the website: 

In the meantime we are reimagining our school events. We will continue to use the Tapestry learning platform and would 

encourage you to do so for communication, sharing successes, the reading record and homework. 

Starting with “Meet the Teacher”, we propose to produce recordings of information from each phase to introduce the staff 

and the curriculum in the phases: EYFS, Lower; KS1, Years 1 and 2, Middle; Years 3 and 4 and Upper; Year 5 and 6. To make 

this as useful and effective as possible it would be helpful if you submitted questions to be answered/things you would like 

to know about the phase or class to office@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk by Tuesday. A further opportunity to ask  questions 

will be provided after you have seen the presentation/s. 

Looking back and looking forward; a huge vote of thanks is due to both Susannah Howarth -Owen and Jim Perry for their 

dedicated service as your Parent Governor Representatives for the past five years. They have taken on complex roles and 

been “critical friends” to the school but have reluctantly had to stand down due to their commitments. My grateful thanks 

for all of the roles they have undertaken and support they have given us. 

On Monday I will be sending out nomination forms and the information and job description for this role and ask you to con-

sider whether you have a skills set and the time commitment to offer to take on this essential role in the support the school.  

Our thanks also go to the PTA and in particular, Lucy Steel for all of  their work supporting parents with uniform requests.  

Finally, I must remind you to  monitor your children’s online use, our attention has been drawn to some distressing content 

on line. If your children has seen  something distressing  and you inform us , we also do our best to offer support in school. 

  
Useful Websites 
CEOP (Child Exploitation and Online Protection) 
Childnet  
Internet Matters 

Net Aware  

Best wishes 

 

Linda Wiskin  

 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in 

Christ Jesus for you. 1. Thess. 5 verses 16-18   

https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/
https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/coronavirus
mailto:https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/coronavirus?subject=Meet%20the%20Teacher
https://www.ceop.police.uk/
http://www.childnet.com/
http://www.internetmatters.org/
http://www.net-aware.org.uk/
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Information 
 
PE days 
Children will be expected to come to school in their PE kit on the days identified 
below: 
EYFS - Mondays and Fridays 

KS1 (Class 3,4 & 5) - Mondays and Wednesday 

LKS2 (Class 6,7 & 8) - Wednesdays and Thursdays 

UKS2 (Class 9,10 & 11) - Tuesdays and Fridays 
 
If it is a colder day, children can wear their black jogging bottoms over their 
shorts and remove them later in the day, if needed.   
 
Reading 
To ensure reading remains a priority and a regular thing to enjoy at home, books 
will be changed on a set day of the week.  They will then be put in a sealed box 
for a set length of time.    
In EYFS, Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 children will receive a new book and return their old 
reading book according to their house colour: 
Blue - Monday,  
Yellow - Tuesday,  
Green - Wednesday  
Red – Thurs 
 
In Year 5 and 6, children will be given the option to change their books on a 
Wednesday, as they may be reading longer books, we are aware that they may 
not need to change their book weekly.  
 
We will not be issuing reading records this year (to avoid things going back and 
form between school and home), instead we shall be writing the name and title 
of the book on tapestry plus an initial comment, you shall then add your reading 
comments underneath this ‘observation’ as often as you listen to your child read 
(ideally 5 times a week). 
 
Reading books will be issued to children over the next couple of weeks. 
 
Homework 
Homework will be set as it has in previous years but instead of using planners to 
write / stick it in, it will be sent via Tapestry.  The children can then complete the 
work either directly onto tapestry (if a written piece) or a photo taken and sent 
as an ‘observation’. 

Head Teacher’s Message continued…. 

Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in 

Christ Jesus for you. 1. Thess. 5 verses 16-18   

Weekly 

Special Achievement 

Awards 

Class 3 

Class 4  

Class 5 

Class 6 

Class 7 

Class 8 

Class 9 

Class 10 

Class 11 

https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/
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Lunch Menu week commencing 14th September 2020 

Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God 

in Christ Jesus for you. 1. Thess. 5 verses 16-18   

Please remember to pre-order 

lunches on SCOPAY even if your 

child is bringing in a packed 

lunch from home. 

Instructions can be found on 

our website/parent’s page  

Many thanks.  

Community & Family 

https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/
https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/parent-manager

